EAA CHAPTER 1270 MARCH 2010 MINUTES
Meeting called to order 9:00 am, Houghton County Memorial Airport Manager’s Office

Members present:  Joe Masini, Ed Longenecker, Chris Woodry, his friend Aggie Pietela, Bruce Woodry, Frank Sager, George Kinnunen, Duane Estenberg, Ken Cygan, Ed Schneiderhan.  New members Ben Gerhart (an MTU student with a private pilot license) and Dan Michalski (an MTU student with lifelong interest in aviation) were welcomed.

President’s Report:  Doug welcomed Joe back from his long winter of exile in Texas.  

Vice President’s Report:  Joe has possession of rolled Michigan aviation charts, the airport gets new ones every year, he suggested the chapter donate a plexiglass wall case for them in the hallway, so instructors can mark erasable routes.  All agreed to authorize Chris up to $50 to find a case of the right dimensions.  Joe learned that the Houghton County Police are donating 2 used cruisers to the airport, one can be earmarked for a courtesy car.  Bruce and Joe will contact the Keweenaw Economic Development Association to solicit funds to insure the vehicle.  Joe has his eye on a 1998 Champ on floats.
Treasurer’s Report:  Our account holds $1577.

Old Business:

   Airport Improvement:  Chris brought 8 yellow chocks he constructed from a 4x4, he and Bruce cut it on the diagonal with countersunk ropes.  He and Bruce will donate the material costs to the chapter/airport (many thanks!!).  They look professionally done, Chris will stencil EAA 1270 on them, we’ll present them to airport management, hopefully in conjunction with a wallmap case, and with a photo and story to forward to the paper.  Chris discovered the string on the pilot’s lounge USA chart is broken, he’ll replace with parachute cord he owns.
   Civil Air Patrol:  Joe summarized the activities and advantages to joining CAP, especially to new pilots.  We’re reminded the dues for CAP are $65 the first year, $55 each successive year, the C172 rents for $30/hr dry (a steal!!).  The chapter meets every Monday at 5:30 in the airport manager’s office.

   Young Eagles:  Ed says we have $155 in Young Eagles credits to send a youth to the EAA Air Academy, please contact him if anyone has interest.  We’ll plan Young Eagles flights starting in May, Ed gave permission to offer his name and email for contact on the new website.

   Homebuilders:  Ed’s Kitfox is progressing nicely, hopefully to fly this summer!  He meets with all interested members (up to 9 have shown!) starting at noon on Fridays…they’ve sometimes built late into the night.  Bruce suggested we invite TV6 back to film the “first flight” (after the bugs have been removed in a “pre-first-flight”!).  Joe says he pays $289/month each for his airport hangar plots, he suggested we look into renting either the whole or a part of the Superior hangar from the County ($17,000/year for the whole hangar…it is leased out for 2-3 months each winter to contractors).
   TV 6 interview:   Ed, Bruce, Doug, Tom, and Ed pulled it off nicely…look for it on the TV 6 website, just don’t be too critical of the actors!
New Business:
   Website:  Alex Hirzel is a “computer geek” sophomore at MTU, offered honorary membership by Bruce in our EAA Chapter to redo our website.  He talked to Craig who has forgotten the password, was able to gain access to the site through Pasty.com, showed us provisional pages and asked for input from members for content and photos/videos.  He’ll authorize Bruce and Doug to edit the site, will try to upload the TV6 interview, will contact EAA to repair their link.  We also discussed linking the site with the airport, with the Keweenaw Economic Development Association, with other aviation websites, and members felt any links available should be arranged.  The website address is pasty.com/~eaa1270
   Airplane acquisition:  Joe has interest in a Navion, a seaplane Champ, he was encouraged to bring one home!

   Fly-out plans:  Doug has taken vacation time July 29-30 (Thurs-Fri) to fly-in and spend 2 or 3 days at Oshkosh, he encouraged all members to consider flying or driving in for a group trip/camp.

   Fly-in plans:  Bruce will talk to the Keweenaw Economic Development Association about partnering with Bridgefest for advertising, there was discussion about doing a color tour (which has been tried…timing is everything, but even when we’ve timed it right and advertised in Dawn Patrol, attendance has been skimpy). 

   Recruitment:  Bruce has lots of contacts, we’re excited to welcome Ben, Dan, and Alex to our meetings.

Adjourned at 10:30 to inspect Ed’s plane.  Next meeting April 10, 2010, Airport Manager’s office CMX, 9:00 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Douglas McKenzie, President/Secretary

